From: Daren Zuk

Sent: 16 November 2023 17:28

To: Planning

Subject: FW: Planning Application 2023/3861/P Primrose Hill Park Gate

From: Freda Matassa

Sent: 16 November 2023 16:35

To: Daren Zuk < Daren.Zuk@camden.gov.uk >

Subject: Planning Application 2023/3861/P Primrose Hill Park Gate

Dear Mr Zuk,

I am writing of a resident of Primrose Hill to support the installation of permanent gates at Primrose Hill. Park.

I live opposite the entrance on the corner of Primrose Hill Road and Regents Park Road and over the past three years have been frequently disturbed by anti-social behaviour on the Hill, which includes loud music all night and early in the morning, an assault on one of my neighbours, open drug taking in my street, defecation and serious littering, including drug paraphernalia in my street.

All of this has improved significantly since the additions of temporary gates and the clearing of the park at weekends at 10pm. However, the temporary gates are often smashed down as soon as the security presence has left. At other times, revellers can simply squeeze between or under the gates. They have little effect for anyone who is determined to enter.

I would be very grateful if you could agree to permanent gates, which would send a strong message, reduce the incidence of offending and would look more in keeping with the existing park railings rather than the current temporary mesh structures.

With many thanks.

Your sincerely,

Freda Matassa 1 St George's Terrace NW1 8XH